Dear Stainton Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church

I am writing this on a lovely warm summer evening, perhaps not as sunny in Stainton as in other parts of the country. I hope you have been able to enjoy the weather whilst still keeping safe and following the good practice of social distancing and wearing face coverings etc. Please do not forget that there are people in the Church who will pray for you if you are anxious about anything or anyone at this difficult time.

Clergy support to Stainton e-News readers
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Many of you will know that Revd Canon John Ford, our Area Dean for Stokesley Deanery and Rector at Yarm, is retiring on 31st August 2020; John’s last services at Yarm will be this Sunday 9th August after which he and Barbara will be on holiday. It has just been announced that the Archbishop has appointed Revd Clay Roundtree, Vicar of St Francis, Ingleby Barwick, as Area Dean from 1st September 2020 to succeed John Ford. 

If any reader of the Stainton e-News needs the help and support of a Priest in the near future that support will be available as follows:

From 10th to 31st August:
from
the Archdeacon of Cleveland, Ven Dr Amanda Bloor (Tel: 01642 - 706095); and

From 1st September:
from the new Area Dean, Revd Clay Roundtree 
(Tel: 01642 - 760171)

Stainton Service for Trinity 9 – Sunday 9th August 2020 

This Sunday we are pleased to welcome Bishop Paul Ferguson again to take the service which will be Holy Communion. If you are coming to worship with us please remember to bring a face-covering to wear; please note that Church of England and Government guidance is that a face visor is not satisfactory (*) – it must be a face covering (mask, scarf, bandana etc). For those of you who are unable to be with us in Church we have attached to this e-News the sheet for worship-at-home for this Sunday, prepared by Joan Mason.

(*) Here is a more detailed explanation about this from the Diocese: “The clarification that we were seeking to make (…) is that, for those for whom a “face covering” is mandatory, a plastic face shield does not fall within the Government’s definition and therefore the new mandatory requirement. That does not preclude them from being worn by those for whom there is an exemption, listed in the guidance, or even in addition to a mask where that is considered to provide personal protection”. 
Stainton Church Annual Meetings

Can I take the liberty of reminding you that the PCC is planning to hold the 2020 Annual Church Meeting at 11.45am on Sunday 6th September 2020 in the Church immediately after the morning service that day? If any reader wishes to join the Stainton Church Electoral Roll the closing date for me to receive a completed application form is next Saturday 15th August 2020.
The future of St Timothy’s, Hemlington

Many e-News readers will know that the St Timothy’s Church in Hemlington has had to closed permanently because the building is unsafe; eventually the building will need to be demolished. The Diocesan Mission and Pastoral Committee has considered the future of the real Church in Hemlington – the body of people who made up the Church family at St Timothy’s – and has prepared some preliminary draft proposals for presentation initially to the Archbishop and eventually to the national Church Commissioners for consideration. Stainton PCC has received a copy of the preliminary draft proposals for comment (as have Hemlington, Hilton and Brookfield PCCs) because the PCC is an “interested party”; our PCC will consider the proposals at a PCC meeting this coming Wednesday 12th August 2020 so if any member of Stainton Church would like to say anything about the proposal please do speak to a member of the PCC before Wednesday. 
Once the Church Commissioners have finalised the proposed Pastoral Scheme in the autumn the PCCs will again be consulted on the proposals before the Scheme is “made” (put into effect).
Here is a concise version of the preliminary draft proposals:

· Hemlington Parish will move back from Middlesbrough Deanery to Stokesley Deanery.

· The two existing Benefices will become the “Benefice of Stainton with Hemlington and Hilton”.

· The two existing Parishes will become the “Parish of Stainton with Hemlington” with the “Parish Church” being the Church of St Peter and St Paul, Stainton-in-Cleveland (*)
· The intention is that Revd Claire Todd will become the Incumbent of the new Benefice, assuming that she is licensed (as Priest-in-Charge) to the existing “Benefice of Stainton with Hilton” (**) before the coming into effect of the proposals (this will be the first day of the month after the Church Commissioners “confirm/make” the proposals).

· The present “Plurality of the Benefice of Brookfield and the Benefice of Stainton with Hilton” will become the “Plurality of the Benefice of Brookfield and the Benefice of Stainton with Hemlington and Hilton”.

(*) The Diocese is not planning the re-build St Timothy’s Church on the existing or an alternative site.
(**) In his announcement of Claire Todd’s appointment as our Priest-in-Charge the Bishop expected that Claire would take up her new post in mid- to late-October this year.
With all good wishes to you

Bob
(Stainton Church Electoral Roll Officer)
Mr R G Ardley 
Ashdale House 
26 Meldyke Lane 
Stainton 
Middlesbrough 
TS8 9AU 
Tel:01642-284525 
mailto:bob.ardley@ntlworld.com 
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